
The Honorable Kathy Hochul   
Governor of the State of New York   
NYS Capitol Building   
Albany, NY 12224    
 
 
Dear Governor Hochul, 
 
For more than forty years, New York’s bedrock Right to Shelter has served as an inviolable baseline of 
decency, ensuring that those without homes are not relegated to sleeping on the streets, exposed to the 
elements.  It is because of this critical right that New York City does not have the vast tent encampments 
seen in so many other cities around the country.  Since 1981, the Right to Shelter has given hundreds of 
thousands of homeless individuals a way off the streets and a pathway to stability.   
 
Simply put, the Right to Shelter saves lives, and is integral to the humanity of our community.  
 
Furthermore, New York has, throughout its entire history, served as a welcoming home for people from 
all nations and cultures. This is because it is, always has been, and always will be a vibrant and tolerant 
place of opportunity, where new arrivals often already have family, friends, and contacts to help them 
resettle and start new lives. 
 
We, the undersigned, are strongly opposed to any efforts to weaken or in any way undermine New York’s 
legal Right to Shelter, and believe that doing so would put countless vulnerable individuals at risk of 
grave harm.  We look to you to show true leadership as the Governor of a state with a proud history as a 
beacon of humane, practical, and progressive values, as reflected in Article XVII of the New York State 
Constitution from which the Right to Shelter derives, and which asserts: 
 

The aid, care and support of the needy are public concerns and shall be provided by the state and 
by such of its subdivisions, and in such manner and by such means, as the legislature may from 
time to time determine. 

.  
As you face the challenges of addressing the ongoing crisis of mass homelessness, which is being 
compounded by the current humanitarian crisis created by the influx of asylum seekers and other new 
arrivals, we ask you to adhere to these five basic principles: 
  

1. The Right to Shelter must not be eroded in any way.  No human being must ever be relegated to 
sleeping on the streets. 
 

2. Families with children in need of shelter must always be provided with safe placements in 
facilities with private locking rooms.  
 

3. All three levels of government must work together cooperatively to formulate, fund, and 
implement practical and humane responses to the current humanitarian crisis. 
 

4. The influx of asylum seekers and other new arrivals to New York requires a comprehensive 
statewide decompression and resettlement plan using the full authority and resources of the 
Governor’s office. 
 

5. The Right to Shelter is a floor, not a ceiling. The only real answer to homelessness is housing. 
 

We stand ready to work with you in furtherance of these principles. 



 


